
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

March 25, 2018 
 

2020 Circle Family Times 
Sunday: 9:30AM Bible Classes for all ages 

               10:30AM Worship 

Wednesday: Various Life Groups 

Office Hours: Maria is out of the office this week 

Family Newsletter 541-758-4456 
2020circle@gmail.com 
www.2020circle.com 
 

 

“The Main Thing” 
1. To love the Lord our God with all our heart 

and with all our soul and with all our mind and 

with all our strength. 

2. To love our neighbors as ourselves. 

3. To go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 

the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them 

to obey everything Christ has commanded us. 

Ministers Elders 

Mark 
Johnson 
541-758-5065 
 

Casey 
Long 
541-752-
4771 
 

Gregg Strawn 
Minister of the 
Word 
541-758-4456 
 
 
 
 

Jason Swick 
Campus 
Minister 
541-753-4310 

Upcoming Events 

 
March 24th-31st: Spring Break Mission Trip 
March 29th, 6:30pm: Empty Nesters, El 
Sol de Mexico 
April 1st: Easter Sunday 

Please Pray For Our Family 
Please pray for God’s healing hand to be on those with cancer: 

Debbie Smith (Florence Purvis’ granddaughter)                                        
Les Brooks (malignant leukemia)                                                                     

Marilyn (Linda Weimer’s friend, recurring cancer) 
Bob Craig (lung cancer, Lydia Perry’s brother-in-law) 

Marsha Carr (Virgil Oakes’ cousin) 
Jim York (Cyndi Colvin’s father) 

Please continue to pray for:  
Keith Cornell, Phil & Linda Weimer, Donna Johnson, Lawrence 
Torrey (Darla and Linda’s father), Merle Woods, Linda Holland 

Please pray for the following members with health needs:  
Merle Woods (making slow progress), Jean and all the family. 

Betty Carter as she rests and recuperates. 
Renee Gunselman’s dad whose cancer has returned after seven 

years. Pray for her mom’s health concerns also.   
Renee Gunselman’s brother, Randy who is in the end stages of 

kidney disease. 
Tim & Jane Emmerich’s health.  

Physical: 
God’s will regarding Alan Brooks’ employment.  

The college students and the UCC Mission Trip over Spring Break. 
Caregivers and everyone involved in caring for elders. 

Alex Fieldhouse’s sister, in a mental health place for children 
because of threats of suicide. 

Engaged Couples: Jesse Bracht & Erin Foreman, Alex Aversano & 
Jocelyn Powell, Kevin Fice & Katie Kessler 

Expecting Mothers: Jennifer (Perry) Boss, Daniele Ruocco, 
Stephanie Watson 

Military: Jordan Paul, stationed in N Carolina in extensive training; 
John, Betty Carter’s grandson, Navy; James Brogden, grandson of 

the Bibbs, on the USS Essex 
Good News:  

 Lois Munson is thankful for the daffodils. Steven Anderson 
remarks Peace! Health! Faith!  Geri York gives praise for her friend 
who has made amazing progress from a stroke!  Donna Reyes says 
thank you for all your prayers and the meals they received. Surgery 

and recovery could not have been any better, and they are truly 

touched!  Praise for continuing employment for Alan Brooks!  
Charlene Franklund will be in the office for 1 hour on Monday and 

Wednesday, and 3 hours on Friday. 

Monthly Servants 
Eldership Leader: Casey Long 
Deacon/Minister Leader: Jose Reyes 
Emergency Needs: Pam Strawn 
541-752-6590 
Communion Prep: Linda Rugh 
Service Monitor: Bryan Fields 

 
Weekly Servants 

MORNING March 25th                               April 1st                  
Video: R Eastridge, B McCaughan       B McCaughan, R Eastridge 
Sound Board: L Eastridge, J Gunselman              R Behnia, L Eastridge 

Greeters:               P McPartlin                D Brown         
P McPartlin                 T Brown 
A Member                   L Leslie 

Ushers:                   T Eastridge                A Brooks 
H Bertels                  B Fields       

Attendance:              A Bracht          N Franklund 
Communion:       N Franklund                  B Sorah              
Count Aide:                R Bracht                 R Bracht              

                  Ca Jensen           K McPartlin 
Nursery:                     P Strawn                  L Calkin                 

              A & M Hallas         A Gollackner 
Notes/Cards:               L Lopez              O Parsons  
Song Leader:            R Holland                   R Rapp                      
Kids’ Time:     M & N Johnson                P Strawn 

Speaker:                   G Strawn                G Strawn 
Lord’s Table:               J Reyes                    J Swick 
Servers:                      G Brown             R Hartman 

      D Patton               B Parsons 
E Jensen                       J May          

Open Prayer:                  J May             A Goddard 
Pastoral Prayers:  M Johnson                    C Long 
 

Evening Schedule 
5:00pm 

Mentoring: Handling Stress #5 

Deacons: Ed Gunselman, Eric Jensen, 
Jose Reyes, Josh Wise 

 

Outreach Programs: Bay Area Rescue Mission, Christian Relief Fund, Clothing 
Drive, East Asian Missions, Food Boxes, Mountain States Children’s Home, Orphan 
Sunday, Quilts for CASA, Special Situations, University Christian Center  

 

Josh Stutzman 
Campus 
Apprentice 
541-753-4310 

 This picture was 

sent to us by Jim 

Gullette in 

Puerto Rico. He 

works for the 

Church of Christ 

we sent money 

for hurricane 

relief to. He says 

things are 

slowly 

improving, and 

he thanks you 

all for your 

generosity! 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Software 

Monthly Picks 

Volutpat mos at r eque ulla 

lobortis  dignissim  conventio, 

torqueo, acsi roto modo. 

Feugait in obruo quae ingenium 

tristique elit vel natu meus. 

Molior torqueo capio velit 

loquor aptent ut erat feugiat 

pneum commodo. 

1655 NW Monroe Ave, Corvallis, OR 97330 

Contact Numbers: 
541-753-4310 UCC 

541-207-2777 cell 
 

UCC Office Hours 
T 2pm-10pm 
W 9am-3pm 
F 9am-3pm 

Campus Minister and Family 
Jason, Amanda, Josiah, 
Jaron and Justus Swick 

 

 

 Gregg’s  

Good  News 

Years ago, I remember a couple of older Christian men who 

often summed up the life of a Christian with this simple phrase: 

“Be a servant.”  It was a sentiment that often found its way into 

their teaching.   

 

The idea is rooted firmly in Jesus’ own thought.  After 

describing the hierarchical style that functions so often in 

organizations and life, Jesus suggested an alternative.  “Instead, 

whoever wants to become great among you must be your 

servant, and whoever wants to be first must be slave of all.  For 

even the Son of Man did not come to be served, but to serve, 

and to give his life as a ransom for many.”  Mark 10:43-44 

 

I remember their verbal teaching in support of the servant 

lifestyle.  But I also remember seeing them do things like 

welcome a homeless person to spend the night.  Inviting a 

young prostitute on the run from a motorcycle gang to live with 

their family.  Sharing a simple meal with a heart broken college 

student even when family finances were extremely tight.   

 

The benefit to people in need in those examples is obvious.  But 

what about benefit to the servant?  It was often inconvenient for 

those people to be servants.  People they served did not always 

treat them well.  But what benefit did they feel?  Why did they 

continue to serve? 

 

I believe the answer begins right back at the words of Jesus.  

They understood that serving was imitation of Christ.  And the 

response of those being served was not what determined the 

value of the service.  Contentment with obedience and doing 

what Jesus would do was the “payoff” for their actions.   

 
Tonight will be the final session on “Handling Stress.”  I plan to 

show a TED talk video that will give you insight that may save 

and lengthen your physical life, and prompt you to serve. 

 

PM PREVIEW TONIGHT: 

Mentoring,  Handling Stress #5, Gregg 

 

Thoughts, Questions, Notes 
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Sunday Morning Attendance 167 

Last Week’s Contribution            $5432.00 

Year to Date Weekly Average    $4936.25 

Weekly Budget                              $4,846.00 

  

Many Hands Make Light Work…Get Involved! 

Assembly Ministry…………………..…….Gregg Strawn, Casey Long 

Circle Facilitator Inside…………………………….……………Eric Bracht 

Outside Circle Facilitator……..…………………………….…. Jim Calkin                          
UCC Facilitator…………………………………………….……Nathan Lopez 
Overall Support……………………..…….M Gomes, G Brown, J Wise 
Campus Ministry……………………….…Jason Swick, Josh Stutzman 
Connections Ministry……………………….………Dale & Tami Brown 
Discipleship Ministry………….………………………………...Jose Reyes 
Education Ministry…………………..….…………..Casey & Darla Long 
Fellowship Ministry…………..……….………Ed & Renee Gunselman 
Life Group Ministry…………………..…………Mark & Nancy Johnson 
Media/Web Ministry…….…………Frank Cloutier, Bill McCaughan 
Men of Iron……………………………….…………………..…Rolland House 
People Needs Facilitators.…………..Tami Brown & Maria Gomes 
Clothing Drive Lead.……………………………………………..Linda Leslie 
Food Boxes Lead.……………………………………..Charlene Franklund 
Publicity Ministry……………………….…………..…………Maria Gomes 
Quilts for CASA.………………………………………….……..Cathy Brooks 
Van Ministry……………………………….………...…Bob & Cody Parsons 
Visitor Experience Ministry………….…..…..……………..…See Elders 
Vision Ministry……..….Elders, Deacons, Ministers & their Wives 
Widows Ministry….Steve & Cathy Evans, Roger & Loretta 
Hartman  
Women’s Ministry…….………………………………..…Laurie Eastridge 
Youth Ministry………Eric & Jann Bracht and Eric & Chris Jensen 

Today we are worshipping with the Placerville Church of Christ in California. 
We have been blessed through the years with their hospitality in opening 
their homes and providing a potluck meal for us after we lead worship. 
 
Here is a good quote that I read recently in the Christian Chronicle. “I know 
there are those among us who express that they wish things would get back 
to normal. My reply is, ‘This is the new normal.’ The younger generations do 
not care what the name is on the church building. They want to be with a 
church that is making a difference in their neighborhoods and in the world, 
who will mentor them and hold them personally accountable” (Dottie Shulz, 
Missions Resource Network). 
 
I am glad that Circle is a church that loves college students and invests in 
them. That Circle works to make a difference in the world and our 
community. I hope you join me in praying for Circle as we continue to listen 
to the next generation, empower the next generation of leaders and disciple 
them. 

 

 

Office Administrator 

Maria Gomes 

541-758-4456 

 
Ernest Coburn, a long-term member at 
Lancaster Church of Christ, is having a 90th 
Birthday celebration on Saturday, April 7th. It is 
a come-n-go event from 1:00-4:00 and will be 
at the home of Larry and Paula Coburn:  

34618 Seavey Loop Rd. Eugene, OR 97405 

503-432-3220 


